
CAPE Meeting 

January 17, 2017 

 

Present:  

BOE CAPE members: Harry Shaker, Bob Belden, Colette Sturm, Assistant Superintendent: Maureen Ruby; 
Principals: Marc Balanda and Deane Renda; World Language Department Chair: Liz Spencer 

Public: Tara Lerner 

 

Meeting was called to order at 5:47 

 

Motion made and seconded to amend agenda to interchange items1 and 3 with regard to meeting agenda 
order. 

 

1. Dr. Ruby presented the district SBAC growth data for 2014-15/ 2015-16 for matched pairs. Additionally, she 
shared the DRG B data and the State Department of Education's PowerPoint on growth data with explanatory 
notes. The CAPE members engaged in discussion the relationship of the data and current changes in 
curriculum and instruction. 

 

2. Mr. Renda and Ms. Spencer presented the WMS Instruction Rebalance Proposal. They explained the 
process they engaged in to collect data from 6 high performing districts and the data of those districts regarding 
instructional time across core subjects, World Language, and UNAH.  

 

3. Mr. Balanda presented three proposals to restructure the Writing Center at the high school. Consensus for 
the model of existing coordinator with extending supervision to the first and last blocks and extending inclusion 
of other subjects and the National Honor Society. 

 

4. Dr. Ruby presented the plan to propose a K-12 World Language/ELL Coordinator. 

 

5. No public comment was offered. 

 

The meeting ended at 7:35 pm 

 


